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MINUTES 
 

FEBRUARY 2, 2023 AT 7:30 PM 
 

VIRTUAL MEETING 
 

Members Present: Chair Anuraj Shah, Vice Chair Taryn Trexler, Chris Hagger, and Jordan 
Wachs 
 
Members Absent: None 
 
Others Present: Planning and Zoning Coordinator Beth Perry 
 
Mr. Shah called the meeting to order at 7:34 PM. 
 
Other Business: 
 
New Historic Districts Commission Member Applications and Interviews 
 
Peter Iovanella of 258 Dutton Road was in attendance to discuss his possible appointment to the 
Historic Districts Commission. He indicated he and his wife had just purchased a home in the 
Wayside Inn Historic District. Mr. Iovanella stated they had moved to town for the rich history in 
Sudbury. He reviewed his past work experience and noted how he felt he could assist the 
Historic Districts Commission with their work. 
 
The members of the Historic Districts Commission asked Mr Iovanella a variety of questions and 
it was noted a second Applicant would be interviewed at their upcoming meeting on March 2, 
2023. 
 
Approval of Minutes from January 5, 2023 
 

Mr. Hagger made a motion to approve the minutes from January 5, 2023 as amended. 
Ms. Trexler seconded the motion. Roll Call Vote: Mr. Shah – Aye, Ms. Trexler – Aye, 
Mr. Hagger – Aye, and Mr. Wachs – Aye. 
 

Possible Future Agenda Items 
 
The following items were noted as possible future agenda items: 
 

- Modifications to existing Historic Districts Commission Design Guidelines. Edits to be 
submitted before the March 2, 2023 meeting. 
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- Joint meeting with Historical Commission in June 2023 as required under the Certified 
local government agreement. 

- Historic Districts Boundaries. Mr. Shah stated he would like the members of the Historic 
Districts Commission to look at all of the boundaries of the local historic districts to see 
what was done well and what needed to be changed. He indicated he would like to review 
the findings of this analysis in September of 2023. 

 
Administrative Report/Update 
 
Mr. Hagger inquired about the sign to be changed at the Revolutionary War Cemetery. 
 

At 8:47 PM, Mr. Wachs made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Ms. Trexler seconded the 
motion. Roll Call Vote: Mr. Shah – Aye, Ms. Trexler – Aye, Mr. Hagger – Aye, and Mr. 
Wachs – Aye. 


